
 
 
Development information 
This is a residential development located at 3 Poplar Row that will consist of 39 mixed sized 
apartments (as set out on Planning Ref; 3900/18).  
 
 
Address Proposal 
The developer has requested that the development be addressed “[numbers 1 to 39] Poole 
House / Teach Poole”, Poplar Row, Dublin 3. 
 
 
Heritage Officer Report 
The City Councils’ Heritage Officer has considered the proposed name and gives a 
recommendation than the name is appropriate.  
 
The name derives from the local historical associations with the Irish Citizen’s Army figure 
“Vincent Poole”.  
 
Recommendation 
The address “Poole House / Teach Poole”, Poplar Row, Dublin 3 [individual apartments be 
numbered 1 to 39] is considered suitable and is recommended for adoption. 
 
 
 
 
Karl Mitchell 
Area Manager 
Central Area 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                            
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
Oifig Áitiúil Lár, 
51-53 Sráid Sheáin Mhic Dhiarmada Íocht, 
Baile Átha Cliath 1.        D01 HW 44. 
 

Central Area Office, 
51-53 Sean McDermott Street Lower, 
Dublin 1.                             D01 HW 44. 
 

 
 
The Chairperson and Members  
Of Central Area Committee 
 

 
 
 
10th December 2019  
 

 

 
With reference to a Naming and Numbering proposal for a development at the 

site known as 3 Poplar Row, Dublin 3. 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


